
 

Coming Events  September 
 

1 Sep (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 
 

2 Sep (Sun) 67th Anniversary of the End of World 

War II 0745 USS Missouri Memorial 
 

21 Sep (Fri) EXCOM Mtg 1100 MCBH OôClub  
  

29-30 Sep (Sat-Sun) Kaneohe Bay Air Show 

featuring the Blue Angels 1300-1600 
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Coming Events October 
 

3 Oct (Wed) Memorial Service at Punchbowl attended by 

Medal of Honor Recipients 0845 

6 Oct (Sat) The Users Group (TUG) 1000 OVC 

6 Oct (Sat) U.S. Army Retiree Appreciation Day 0800  

Nehelani Center, Schofield Barracks 

8 Oct (Mon) PAC Meeting 1100 Seven Palms Bar & Grille 

19 Oct (Fri)  EXCOM Meeting 1100 Venue TBD  

23 Oct (Tue) Chief, TRICARE Hawaii Satellite Office to speak 

at luncheon. Venue TBD  

LOOKING BACK - HAWAII CHAPTER ADOPTED PLA-

TOON  óEYES OF THUNDERô RETURNS FROM IRAQ -

FEB 2005 
Submitted by CDR Jack Miller 

 

Looking back - What happened to our adopted platoon after serving a 13 month 

deployment in Kirkuk, Iraq?  The platoon was disestablished in 2005 soon after 

returning due to a 25th Field Artillery Battalion reorganization.  During the 2004-

2005 deployment the Chapter generously supported the platoon with prayers, 

cards, letters and CARE packages.  Nurse Fran Barr, an auxiliary member of the 

Chapter spent over $1,000 dollars in postage in sending her care packages and 

was our top supporter of the Platoon.  A recap of where some of the key players 

are now.  

- Captain Adam Wocjik ï Company Commander Wojcik is out of the Army, 

married, the proud father of a son and living outside Chicago in Tinley Park, 

Ill.  He serves on the local school board and recently ran but lost in a senate 

race for the Illinois State legislature.  Adam remembered his many CARE 

packages in Iraq from Fran and invited her with airfare to attend his wedding.  

Due to health reason she had to decline the invite.  Adamôs thank you to the 

Chapter sent the day after returning to Hawaii had the subject: 

ñAWESOME!!ò  The Chapter should be proud of a job well done. 

- Colonel John Harms our leader at the time, now resides in Patriot Colony in 

Williamsburg, Va. 

- Members Hank Heyenga, Judith Breitwieser, Oscar Hauge, all made their con-

tribution but are no longer with us. 

 Richard and Kathy DeLong are in Kentucky for six months of the year.   

 Other staunch supporters from the Chapter were John and Joan Peters, Bob 

and Ulla Popp, Tom Lawrence, Joanne Hauge, Roxanna Faith, Nancy 

Woltman, Jim Gebhard, Bill Nations, Jack and Carita Miller, George and 

Roberta Sullivan, Ellen McGarry, Admiral Bruce Smith, Lou and Lisa 

Crompton, Tom Marzec and many more.  

This was a very patriotic support-the-troops effort in 2005 by the Chapter and 

will not be forgotten!! 

Pictures of óEyes of Thunderô return on page 2. 

ñ5 STAR LEVEL OF EXCELLENCEò AWARDED CHAPTER 

TWO IMPORANT DATES at 

Punchbowl 
Mark your calendar for Wednesday, 

October 3 and Sunday, November 11. 
 

The Medal of Honor Society Conven-

tion will be held this year in Honolulu 

from October 1 thru 6.  (See page 4 for 

more information about the conven-

tion.)  During that period there will be a 

Memorial Service at the National Me-

morial Cemetery of the Pacific 

(Punchbowl) on Wednesday, October 3 

at 0845.  This is a day when active duty, 

veterans and families and school chil-

dren will have an opportunity to be ñup-

front and personalò with 55 of 81 re-

maining ñreal heroesò.    

More details on this day, including 

transportation arrangements, will be 

forthcoming by ChapterGram. 
 

This year the Veterans Day ceremony at 

Punchbowl will specifically recognize 

the Vietnam War.  American Battle 

Monuments Committee is providing two 

new maps on that War and they will be 

dedicated on November 11, 2012.  (See 

page 4 for more information on the Me-

morial.)  It will be a day to honor all 

Vietnam Veterans.  Plan to attend.  More 

details in the November Pau Hana Koa.  
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Aloha Fellow Members,  
  

     Congratulations and a super mahalo to Lee and Beverly Bordenave and their KP helpers and EX-
COM members who made our first New Member Orientation Breakfast a success.  Likewise our appre-
ciation to George Sullivan and everyone who attended and shared super ono grinds, fun and fellow-
ship at our annual Bellows picnic last Sunday.  And lastly as we go to press, I have just received an 

invitation to attend the Annual MOAA Awards dinner in Alexandria, Va. in October to receive a Five Star Level of Excellence 
Award from MOAA.  This award is for the year 2011 when Tom Smyth was president.  Congratulations to Tom and his team.  
Tom will attend the Annual Dinner and accept the award.  A BIG thank you Jack Miller, for preparing the report that resulted 
in the Award and to all of you who have contributed so much to making our chapter one of the best in the nation!     
  

    Now I'll make a deal with you.  I'll share a secret I've learned as president if you promise to share it with another mem-
ber?  Surprise of all surprises and as shocking as it sounds, like members of most other volunteer organizations, our mem- 
bers who regularly attend our functions and especially those who serve as an officer or on a committee enjoy and benefit 
far more from their membership than those who don't!  Now don't forget you promised to share this with another member. 
 

    Our Chapter bylaws require at our November meeting that we elect or appoint replacements for all outgoing officers and 
committee chairs.  This year we face a leadership shortage for 2013.  After serving our chapter year after year for many 
years, several of our officers and committee members are now stepping aside to provide our new and other long time mem-
bers an opportunity to also serve our chapter.  Outgoing officers and chairs will of course continue to mentor new officers 
and committee members as long as needed.   
  

    Our chapter needs you!  In our military careers we all served in positions of far greater leadership responsibilities than 
required of any leadership position in our chapter.  And believe me, no position in our chapter is that difficult or time con-
suming, including that of President, VP, Secretary or Treasurer, because our Board and EXCOM work as a team. So I ask 
you, whether a new or long time member, will you please call or email me or another Board or EXCOM member by 1 Octo-
ber (See the page 3 EXCOM position) and let us know how you would like to serve our chapter in the coming year?  It can 
be a small role or a major role as you wish but let's all do our part. We guarantee you will enjoy and find the service more 
than just gratifying.  We look forward to hearing from you and thank you in advance for all you do,  Darrell 

Presidentõs  Message 

LTC Darrell Large  USA (Ret)  

 

 

óEYES OF 

THUNDERô 
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Elected Officers  
 

President 

LTC Darrell Large USA  

395-6825 

darrelllarge@aol.com 
 

1st Vice President 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  
 

 2d Vice President 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

383-1010 

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  

Appointed Officers  
 

Secretary 

Helen Baker 

753-7793 

propinvst@hawaii.rr.com 
 

Treasurer  

Col Mark Torreano USAF 

941-9350 

mmtorreano@gmail.com 
 

Accountant  

LTC Richard DeLong USA 

486-0439 

 rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Auxiliary Liaison  

Jayne Henley-Davis 

263-4248 

jayn28@gmail.com 
 

Veterans Affairs 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Legislative Affairs 

LtCol Tom Smyth USMC 

531-2829 

 tjsmyth6@aol.com 
 

Co-Chairs Personal Affairs 

LtCol Lou Crompton USAF 

526-3022 

 lcrompton@juno.com 
 

CDR Jack Miller USN 

261-4100  

jackmiller@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Chaplain 
 

Capt Bob Walden USAF 

348-4868 

walden33@hotmail.com 
 

Membership Chair 

LtCol Matt Sutton USMC  

228-9579 

suttonmatthew@aol.com 

 

 

 

Co-Chair Programs 

Capt Glen Van Ingen USAF 

292-6844 

gvan@hawaii.rr.com  

Col Jim Gebhard USAF 

262-1165  

gebhardjim@aol.com 
 

Public Affairs Advisor  

LtCol Kerry Gershaneck 

USMC 366-3886 

kgershaneck@haw.edu 
 

ROTC Scholarships 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt USA  

383-1010  

hiattr@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Community Affairs  

Kathy Delong   

486-0439 

rasbma@yahoo.com 
 

Co-Editors PHK  

 CH(COL) Ron Bezanson USA 

955-4838 

bezansonrs@gmail.com 
 

CAPT George Sullivan USN 

623-2243 

alohasully@earthlink.net 
 

Webmaster 

Bob Ranaldo 

941-0602 

bobranaldo@yahoo.com 
 

Database Manager 

Maj George Montague USAF 

239-4222 

montagueg001@hawaii.rr.com 
 

TUG  

Col Lou Torraca USAF 

254-3286  

af06hi@gmail.com 
 

Sergeant ïatï Arms 

CDR Lee Bordenave USN 

422-6377 

leejbordenave@clearwire.net 
 

Directory Editor  

LT Jim Fromm USCG 

677-7469 

jffromm@hawaii.rr.com  
 

Directory Business Manager 

COL Tom Fagan USA 

261-2606 

twfagan@gmail.com 

TAPS 
 

Lt CDR Russ Perkins USN died Aug 20.  Inurnment at 

Punchbowl TBA.  He is survived by his wife Virginia. 
 

Binnacle List 
 

Ron Bezanson recovering in Texas from mini-strokes. 
 

Elfriede Duarte recovering at home from a mini-stroke. 
  

Lou Torraca  recovering at home from an infected 12 year 

old knee replacement which has been removed.  
 

Howard Okada recovering at home from chest surgery. 
  

Fran Barr is at Room 111, Aloha Nursing and Rehab Cen-

tre of the Pacific in Kaneohe recovering from toe surgery.  

 - - CHAPTER SOCIAL EVENTS - - 

23 October, Tuesday (tentative) 

Thomas W. Halliwell, Chief, TRICARE  

Hawaii Satellite Office, to speak at luncheon.   

Venue TBD   

November 

Annual meeting.  Location TBD 

13 December 

MOAA Annual Christmas Party, Hale Koa Hotel 1730 

 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

Chairman Emeritus: 

RADM C. Bruce Smith, USN (Ret) 
 

Chairman, CAPT George Sullivan, USN (Ret) 2010-2012 

Helen Peil Baker, 2010-2012 

LtCol Tom Smyth, USMC (Ret) 2010-2012 

CDR Jack Miller, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

CAPT John Peters, USN (Ret), 2011-2013 

Col Jim Gebhard, USAF (Ret) 2011-2013 

COL Ralph JWK Hiatt, USA (Ret), 2012-2014 

LCDR Tom Marzec, USN (Ret), 2012-2014 

Trish Kubach, 2012-2014 

    Executive Committee 

Help Wanted 
 

The Chapter is looking for a couple of good men or women or 

one of each!  The Secretary and the Treasurer positions will 

be vacant shortly.  It would be appreciated if a couple of 

members/spouses/auxiliary would step forward and take these 

positions.  If interested please contact Darrell Large at 395-

6825.  Mahalo for your support. 
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2012 Medal of Honor Society Convention in 

Honolulu Oct. 1-6. 
 

Local businesses and national companies alike are lining up 

to be part of history, as Honolulu hosts 55 of America's 81 

living Medal of Honor recipients this fall at the 2012 Medal 

of Honor Society Convention. Recipients from World War II 

up to the current conflict in Afghanistan will be in atten-

dance. 

The Medal of Honor Society gathers each year to reunite 

living members, as they continue their legacy of inspiring 

our youth, honoring patriots and memorializing those recipi-

ents who have passed. Honolulu was selected to host the 

2012 Medal of Honor Society Convention, which will be 

Oct. 1-6. 

"We are truly humbled and proud to share the 'Ohana cul-

ture, traditions and splendor that is distinctly Hawaii with 

our nation's most revered heroes," said retired U.S. Navy 

Admiral and former Pacific Command Commander Thomas 

Fargo, co-chairman of the convention's host committee. "We 

are profoundly grateful to our supporters who are making it 

possible to create a once-in-a-lifetime tribute befitting these 

great men and their families." 

The convention will be funded entirely by contributions, 

with more than a dozen corporate sponsors already commit-

ted to be part of the convention, and will feature public and 

private events and activities in and around Honolulu, includ-

ing community outreach to students and veterans. 

"As a company with a mission to serve those who serve, 

there is no event more deserving of our support than the 

Medal of Honor Convention," said David J. McIntyre, Jr., 

President and CEO of TriWest Healthcare Alliance, one of 

the convention's presenting sponsors. McIntyre also serves 

as co-chairman of the convention's host committee. "These 

are humble men of incredible character. They embody the 

true meaning of heroism, and reinforce the values of cour-

age, sacrifice and freedom." 

Fargo and McIntyre said they are grateful to the individuals 

and companies who have stepped forward thus far to help 

fund the convention. To date, the local co-lead sponsors are 

HECO and First Hawaiian Bank. Additional corporate spon-

sors include: TriWest Healthcare Alliance, Lockheed Mar-

tin, Huntington Ingalls Industries, Hawaiian Airlines, Panda 

Travel, Mary Charles & Associates, Communications Pa-

cific, Hawaii News Now, Hilo Hattie, J.J. Dolan's, Maui Jim, 

Tommy Bahama, Murphy's Bar & Grill, Honolulu Star-

Advertiser and the USO. 

To join in honoring our nation's Medal of Honor recipients 

by supporting their convention, visit 

www.MedalofHonorConvention2012.com or email spon-

sor@MedalOfHonorConvention2012.com. 

About the 2012 Medal of Honor Convention 

The Medal of Honor Society gathers each year to reunite 

living members as they continue their legacy of inspiring our 

youth, honoring patriots and exemplary citizens, and memo-

rializing those recipients who have passed. Honolulu is the 

proud host for the 2012 Convention. The Medal of Honor is 

the highest award for valor that can be bestowed upon a 

member of the U.S. Armed Forces. Over the past 151 years, 

fewer than 3,500 recipients have been awarded the Medal. 

Only 81 living recipients remain today, including two from 

Hawaii.  

Interested in volunteering to help with the convention? 

Contact Barbara Troegner at the USO. Tel: 422-1213 

The Trivia Question 
 

Sept marks the end of WWII in 1945...  Germans had their V-2 rocket....  but the Allies had a V-2 also...  

what was the Allied V-2 ?       (See page 7 for answer.) 

Punchbowl Expands to Honor Vietnam War Battles 
 

 

To honor members of the U.S. armed forces that fought during 
the Vietnam War, American Battle Monuments Commission 
(ABMC) is building two new pavilions at its Honolulu Memo-

rial, which is located within the National Memorial Cemetery 
of the Pacific in Hawaii. One of the two pavilions will include 

Vietnam War battle maps to complement the existing World 
War II and Korean War battle maps. ñU.S. military operations 
in Vietnam ended nearly 50 years ago. Iôm proud to be part of a 

project that completes the commemoration of that service and 
sacrifice within this magnificent federal monument,ò said 
ABMC Secretary Max Cleland. The other pavilion will serve as 

an orientation center for the entire memorial.  
 
 

Currently, the memorial includes the names of more than 

26,000 that went missing during World War II and the Korean 
War, and the names of 2,504 that went missing during the Viet-
nam War. The courts of the missing, which include the names 

of these service members, line the staircase leading to the me-
morial chapel. At the top of the stairs, the chapel is flanked by 

galleries containing mosaic battle maps and descriptions of 
American armed forces achievements in the Pacific and Korea.  
 

The two new pavilions will be located next to the existing flag 

poles, at the top of the staircase. In addition, the project also 
includes providing exterior illumination to the pavilions, repair-

ing existing walkway areas, and improving handicap accessibil-
ity to the entire memorial. The U.S. Army Corps of Engineers 
recently awarded this construction contract, which is expected 

to be complete by November 2012. The lead architect and de-
signer for this project is Fung Associates, Inc. of Honolulu.  
 

The Honolulu Memorial, dedicated in 1966, was built to honor 

those missing in action from World War II's Pacific theater and 
the Korean War. The original construction included battle maps 
from these wars. In 1980 the memorial was expanded to bear 

the names of missing service members from the Vietnam War, 
but Vietnam War battle maps were not included at that time.  

http://www.medalofhonorconvention2012.com/
mailto:sponsor@MedalOfHonorConvention2012.com
mailto:sponsor@MedalOfHonorConvention2012.com
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       2012 CHAPTER DONATIONS 
             As of 22 August 2012               TOTAL GOAL IS $7000  

     Received to date $4026.00 (Scholarships & Community Service) 
 

 DIAMOND CONTRIBUTORS ($1,000 or MORE) 

  Phillip Heyenga 
 

PLATINUM CONTRIBUTORS ($500 to $1,000) 

None 
 

GOLD CONTRIBUTORS ($100 TO $499) 

Rex Berglund, Linda Mae Chang, Virginia Frizelle, Doug Gerbaz, Darrell Large, Jack Miller, Myrl Noggle,  

Russell Perkins, John Peters, Leah Rowland, Paul Schmitz, Tom Smyth, George & Roberta Sullivan 
 

SILVER CONTRIBUTORS ($50 TO $99) 

Dave Belatti, Regina Foster, Pleiades Hanson, David Stefansson, Annie Terry, Mark Torreano 
 

BRONZE CONTRIBUTORS ($25 TO $49) 

Jim & Kathy Brown, Mary Ceccarelli, James Drorbaugh, Jay Dunn, Jerry East, James Fromm, Jim Gebhard, Roy 

McArdle, Phoebe Radovich, Suzanne Schneiderman, Richard Scott, John Seely, Bob Walden  
 

If you donated in any of these categories and your name is not present call Mark Torreano at 941-9350 

 The Chaplainôs Corner 
by Chaplain Robert E. Walden 

 

 Since I am new in this position and since this is a new column in our newsletter, I thought that I would 

start by telling you a little bit about me. I am originally from a small town in Arkansas. I joined the USAF in 

1962 and got out in 1974 to attend Seminary. I was stationed at Grand Forks, ND; Kadena, Okinawa; Udorn, 

Thailand; and Hickam. I started out in the Aero-electronics and ended up as Staff Munitions Officer for PACAF. 

After Seminary I came back here an Episcopal Priest and served at Holy Nativity, Aina Haina; All Saints, Ka-

paa, Kauai; and All Soulsô, Okinawa, where I also served as a volunteer Chaplain for Camp Lester Naval Hospi-

tal, after which I retired and moved to Prescott Valley, Arizona. Even though retired, I served a Church in Hol-

brook, Arizona, (only 180 miles away!). After 3 years I decided to come back to Hawaii where I bought a house 

in Kaneohe with my son and his wife and we all live there together now. And, yes, I was married, twice. Both 

wives are deceased. And I have one son, three daughters, and two grandchildren.  

 

 Now, on to other things. The world around us is a violent place. I recently attended a workshop at 

Kaneohe MCB on Post Traumatic Stress Disorder (PTSD) which pointed out the problems that many in our 

Armed Forces are facing and how they are dealing with them. I first became aware of PTSD after Hurricane 

Iniki while I was on Kauai. Many people there were having problems dealing with all of the destruction and 

devastation caused by the hurricane. Many more people are now aware of PTSD and the lingering effects it has 

on them and their loved ones. Getting those affected into counseling is one of the major steps that can be taken 

and sometimes the results can be almost immediate, but many times it takes a longer period of time before all of 

the issues can be resolved. Spending one-on-one time with them is also very effective. It was noted that one of 

the major concerns for them is to feel supported and not alone. As a man of God, I also want to add that saying 

prayers for them and with them is also very effective in helping them to feel loved and supported. As a Chris-

tian, the God I worship is a loving and forgiving God and I am called to share that with those around me. As we 

all share love and forgiveness, we help the world to become a better and safer place for all of us. Our Hawaiian 

term: Aloha, expresses that same feeling. So in closing, let me say: ALOHA to all of you!  

MOAA Chapter Ladies Meeting 
 

The ladies of the Chapter will not have a meeting in September; however, there will be a meeting in October 

prior to the MOAA Luncheon tentatively set for October 23rd.   
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TUG by Colonel Lou Torraca USAF (Retired) 
 

 Itôs almost hereéwhen?...soonéwhen is soon? CONTINUED 

Windows 8 development is complete! 

This is a huge milestone and accomplishment for the Microsoft team. They said they were 

going to do it and itôs done! The final build is 9200.16384.win8_rtm.120725-1247 and Mi-

crosoft says MSDN and TechNet customers will be able to download it from August 15th. 

Microsoft Software Assurance customers will get the RTM bits on August 16th, and Vol-

ume License customers without Software Assurance will be able to purchase Windows 8 

through Microsoft Volume License Resellers on September 1st. 

Hereôs what Steven Sinofsky, President of the Windows group at Microsoft had to say: Today marks an important 

milestone in the Windows 8 project. The Windows 8 team is proud to share with you that a short while ago we 

started releasing Windows 8 to PC OEM and manufacturing partners. This means our next milestone will be the 

availability of exciting new models of PCs loaded with Windows 8 and online availability of Windows 8 on October 

26, 2012. Back when we first demonstrated Windows 8 in May 2011, we described it as ñreimagining Windows, 

from the chipset to the experience,ò and that is what Windows 8 (and Windows RT) represents for both Microsoft 

and partners. The collective work: from the silicon, to the user experience, to new apps, has been an incredibly col-

laborative effort. Together we are bringing to customers a new PC experience that readies Windows PCs for a new 

world of scenarios and experiences, while also preserving an industry-wide 25-year investment in Windows soft-

ware. We continue to be sincerely humbled by the breadth of participation in our pre-release testing. The previews 

of Windows 8 (Developer, Consumer, Release) have been the most widely and deeply used test releases of any 

product we have ever done. Over 16 million PCs actively participated in these programs, including approximately 7 

million on the Release Preview that started 8 weeks ago. The depth and breadth of testing validate the readiness of 

Windows 8 for the market. The openness of the previews presents a unique perspective on product development, 

and weôre deeply committed to the transparency of the preview process. No product used by so many people in so 

many different ways is developed ñout in the openò like Windows 8 has been. This blog, the forums, and the pre-

view releases form an important part of the development process. Major changes have been made at each milestone 

and as we promised, the final release (build 9200, for those tracking) contains many promised refinements. We are 

humbled by the responsibility of meeting the needs of such a diverse set of customers and enthused by the deep 

level of participation in the pre-release process.While we have reached our RTM milestone, no software project is 

ever really ñdone.ò We will continue to monitor and act on your real world experiences with Windows 8ðweôve 

used the preview process to test out our servicing and we have every intent of doing a great job on this next impor-

tant phase of the product. Hardware partners will continue to provide new devices and improve support for existing 

devices. PC makers no doubt have quite a bit in store for all of us as they begin to show off PCs specifically de-

signed for Windows 8. With improvements in fundamentals, enhanced storage and connectivity, newly architected 

subsystems, the ñfast and fluidò user experience, and the WinRT platform (to name a few), Windows 8 has literally 

thousands of new features. We did a record number of blogs posts (and videos) and did not even come close to cov-

ering the full breadth of Windows 8. Thereôs much left to learn about and discover in the product. Some of the most 

exciting innovations with Windows 8 are yet to comeðthe innovations from developers building apps on the new 

WinRT platform. Today, the Store is open for business and weôll rapidly expand to over 200 markets around the 

world. The opportunity for developers around the world to deliver innovative (and profitable) apps is unique with 

Windows 8. Weôre excited to see the work developers will be bringing to Windows 8. Weôll also have a chance to 

talk more about the Windows 8 platform at the next BUILD conference recently announced. We know there are lots 

of questions about how to get Windows 8 and when, and of course more questions to come about exploring and us-

ing the full set of thousands of Windows 8 features. Our Windows Team Blog today has posted a lot of new infor-

mation and gathered up some important details that we hope will answer your questions. Please check our blog and 

stay in touch on the in-market developments of Windows 8 there. 

On behalf of the Windows 8 engineering team, we want to thank you very much for your contributions throughout 

development and your contributions yet to come to Windows 8. THANK YOU! Next stop, October 26, 2012 and 

General Availability! 

There you have it folks, it's now up to you to decide. Have fun! Come see us at our next meeting; visit www.the-

tug.org for details.  Aloha, Lou 

http://www.the-tug.org
http://www.the-tug.org
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RESERVE RETIREMENT  
submitted by LtCol Lou Crompton 

 

Reservists have pondered what actions to take as they 

approached their 20 year service date. Perhaps some 

ñgray areaò retirees ï those with 20 years service but 

not yet 60 years of age to draw an annuity ï still have 

questions.  In 2011 the Army Reserve began appointing 

Active Guard and Reserve soldiers as Retirement Ser-

vices Officers [RSO] within their Regional Support 

Commands [RSC] until a permanent civilian force 

structure is attained.  Two RSO are assigned to each 

RSC, and all were scheduled to be operational by Au-

gust 2012.  Each RSO is a certified counselor for Survi-

vor Benefit Plan and Reserve Component SBP.  Each 

RSC will host pre retirement one day seminars around 

the country ï topics include education benefits, RCSBP, 

Veterans Affairs, Transition Assistance, TRICARE and 

dental benefits, ID cards, DEERS, retired pay, personal 

finance consultation, Thrift Savings Plan, and many 

more subjects.  Active, retired, and dependents are all 

invited to attend the free seminars.  More info is avail-

able at www.armyg1.army.mil/rso/rngr.  The HI RSO is 

in 9th MSC, [612] 713 3082; or 63rd RSC at [650] 526 

9513.  For National Guard RSOs contact http://

myarmybenefits.us.army.mil/Home/Benefit Library/  
 

 

Source: Echoes, Army Retirement Services, Aug 2012   

Trivia Answer - The Allied V-2 was the nickname given to USO singer Dinah Shore...she was a major US singing 

star during the war years, later starred in films and had her own TV show starting in 1951.  Remember her spon-

sor?  See the USA, in your Chevrolet.  

TRICARE MONIES. 
submitted by LtCol Lou Crompton 

 

Chairman Joe Wilson, R-SC, and 23 members of the 

House Armed Services Committee on 24 July sent Sec-

retary of Defense Panetta a letter to question DoD about 

its call for higher TRICARE fees when the military 

health account had excess money. ñWe have heard that 

`TRICARE is cripplingô the DoD.  This does not appear 

to be the case if  DoD has a $708 million surplus in fis-

cal 2012.ò  On 30 July DoD Comptroller replied to the 

24 July letter stating the TRICARE fees had to be raised 

due to unexpected increases in wartime or Overseas 

Contingency Operations funding needs.  For example, 

transportation costs rose because Pakistan closed 

ground lines, and the USN expenses rose because the 

service added another carrier to the region.  On Wed 8 

Aug, National Association for Uniformed Services 

(NAUS) President Jack Klimp, LtGen, USMC (Ret), 

issued a statement re the DoD ñbleatò that healthcare 

costs are ñbankruptingò and ñendangeringò our national 

defense, and the actual TRICARE excess funds:  

ñToday we learned that it was actually $1.36 Billion last 

year and an additional $772 million in 2010.ò  Klimp 

too questioned why DoD needed to raise TRICARE 

fees and proposed their 2013 budget to include in-

creases in TRICARE Prime and fees for Tricare for 

Life.  Subsequently the Senate and House committees 

did not approve the DoD requested increases in TRI-

CARE fees.   If the reprogramming amounts from TRI-

CARE [and higher fees] anger and frustrate you, be sure 

to support MOAA [and NAUS] in their efforts to keep 

congressional pressure on DoD.  Increased transporta-

tion costs or ship operations should not be funded by 

TRICARE or TFL fee hikes. 
 

Source: NAUS Weekly Update Aug 10, 2012 

LtCol  Jeff Blau         USMC    (Chris) 

CDR   Tai-Ho Chen  USPHS (Deedee) 

CAPT Thomas Bermel  USPHS (Karen)  

LT Thomas Liles  USPHS (Windy) 

LCDR Birgit Dyer  USPHS (Frank) 

LCDR Cole Weeks USPHS (Natalie) 

LT Sherry Gracey     USPHS   (Jeremy) 

LCDR R Jane Darnell-Miller  USPHS (Mark) 

LCDR David Ackley USPHS (Neilani) 

CAPT Gereshon Bergeisen,  USPHS 

CPT Mario Transfiguracion USA  

 

 

CAPT Shayne Blackmon USPHS  (Patricia)  

MAJ Caroline Kolb         USA   (John) 

 Elizabeth Dower Auxiliary 

 Marilyn Schank  Auxiliary 

LCDR Torreano Jr, Mark A USN (Tricia) 

CPT Peterson, Matthew USA (Julie) 

CAPT John Figuerres USN (Marialaine) 

CDR Justin Long USN  (Catherine) 

CDR Justin Kuby USN (Debbie) 

COL  Arthur Tulak USA (Angela) 

LtCol Chris Cronk USAF    
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UP-COMING  CHAPTER  ACTIVITIES:  
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Memorial Service - Punchbowl 

Medal of Honor Recipients Guests 

Wednesday, October 3, 2012 
ðððððððððððððð 

TRICARE UPDATE  

Tuesday, October 23, 2012 

 

A Kiss and a Lei to the MBO Winners - Picnic 2012 


